COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION
683-4333

Urban Trails Committee
Minutes
July 10, 2007
Called to Order

Meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by co-chair, Tim Fry. Those present from the
Committee were:

Tim Fry Denise McGinnis Joe Moreng
David Cooper Steven Bliss

Also present were Craig Robillard, Jody Kliska and Michele Rohrbach.

Approval of Minutes — Need to fix typo “fir” should be for. Motion made to approve
the minutes by David/Joe. Motion passed.

Announcements — Paul to attend RFC meeting. Michele stated she has extra tickets to
the concert on Thursday night.

Old Business — Joe explained why comments were done before adding changes to map.
Will look at large map next meeting. Michele to email Lydia for her review comments.
Remind Tim to give Paul his comments.

Meeting with City Council has been rescheduled for 7/30. Tim thinks it’s at 8:00pm.
City Intern Angela was working on Power Point presentation.

Tim asked Jody if city has adopted goals for current City Council members. She said
they are having a retreat before 7/30 meeting.

Discussed a good canal trail to schools. Talked about GVIC trail by Patterson to
Central/Bookcliff Middle School. Only for presentation purpose. Still moving forward

with recreational trail at Renaissance subdivision.

Joe thinks UTC should contact other communities with canal trails re: concerns of canal
companies. UTC doesn’t have a list but should probably have some kind of list.

Still need a picture of the Audubon Trail and more maps.



Trying to set appointments for new members on Tuesday, July 17", 4:00pm to 6:00pm in
Training Room B. Tim will be term limited next year. All UTC members are welcome
to attend.

There was no further old business.

New Business — Tim said RFC is very interested in PR. Would be good idea for UTC to
participate with RFC.

Discussed GOCO asking RFC to apply for Legacy grant. Some changes in the program
but waiting to hear on those.

There was no further new business.

Committee Reports — No Thoroughfare Wash — Working with City on real estate issues.
LiveWell — Denise and Michele working on more walks.

Public Comment — Jody said Mesa County is ready to start work on Monument Road.
Re-routing Tour of the Valley up Little Park. City putting together group to study safe
routes to school. Bypass moving along. She added 18 lights were vandalized over the
weekend at a cost of $27,000.

There was no further public comment.

Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 6:20pm.



